Caldwell Road School

SAC Meeting Minutes
October 20, 2021
Attendance:  Donald Morrison, Lori Bartkiw, Kim King, Dana Grant-Townsend, Jessica Quillan, Lisa Sawlor-Padfield, Martine LeBlanc
Regrets:  Christine Fong, Jeff Winship
· Introductions – Welcome new SAC member Martine LeBlanc
Principal`s Report
September start and school safety protocols
· Students and staff have adjusted well to our new routines and we have had a positive start.  We’ve continued with several of the safety protocols that were in place last year including hand sanitizing and early morning entry at designated doors.  There continues to be limited access to the building for non-essential staff although we have had some parent meetings on site when necessary.  By November 30 it has been mandated that all staff members must provide proof of double vaccination.  We are still awaiting details on how data will be collected and how that policy will be enforced.  
Staffing Changes - CYCP Starting October 25
· There have been a number of staffing changes this year:
· Mr. Crossley – Gym, Ms. Zwicker – Grade 4, Ms. Thompson – Primary, Ms. McNamara – Primary, Ms. Brilhante – Grade 1/2, Ms. Byron – Grade 2 50%, Ms. Lawlor – Grade 2/Reading Recovery, Ms. McLeod – Grade 3 – 60%, Ms. Melvin – Grade 5/6Ms. McBurnie is our new Child and Youth Care Practitioner who will be starting on Monday October 25.  Her role will be to support students with social/emotional and self regulation as well as academically.
Outdoor Classroom Update
· This week 6 picnic tables and 3 benches arrived for our outdoor classroom adjacent to the lower elementary playground.  The area also has Wi-Fi access and three shade trees will be planted in the coming weeks.
P-2 Literacy Initiative
· HRCE Literacy initiative this year is that all students will be reading at benchmark by the end of grade 2.  Literacy coaches are presently in the building working with several staff.  We are collecting and analyzing reading data regularly and providing additional support to students throughout the year in an effort to reach our goal.
SAC Grant Funding 
Last year we received $5000 plus one dollar per student enrolled ($5294) in SAC Grant Funding
The money was used to support technology and Black Student Lives matter by providing opportunities for guest speakers.  As well some funds were used to provide culturally diverse books for the library.  Information on this year’s funding should be coming soon.
Report Cards and Parent Teacher Interviews
First report cards will go home during the week of November 22 and Parent/Teacher interviews will be on November 25.  We will likely b doing phone/virtual interviews rather than in-person once again this year.

Other

Date of next meeting – Thursday December 2, 2021
